HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, MARCH 27, 2012 – 10:10 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Roy and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy and Michael Schleiff to discuss all contracts for Dispatch, Firefighters, Patrol Officers, Sergeants, Highway, Fire Chief and Police Chiefs:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


WAGE INCREASES
There will be money available but whether or not the Finance Committee will use it is unknown at this time.  Seelig asked the Board if they were willing to support an increase of 2%.  Schleiff is not in support of it this year for two reasons; (1) employees got an increase last year and (2) the taxpayers are hurting.  Roy believes that Wage & Personnel is recommending something for the non-union employees and the Town Accountant, Nolan, is going to look at it with W&P.  Roy feels maybe a little increase is warranted because things are going up for the employees.  Schleiff went on to say that having a job for the town is like a safety net and that there are many people in other lines of work who are really hurting.  

FIRE NEGOTIATIONS
The Firefighters would like to go with the Fire Study Committee report that was presented to the Board in December 2011.  In the report the committee suggested that instead of having the firefighters wait until their tenth year of employment for an increase to give it to them in their fifth year this way here it is spread out and might give them an incentive to stay on with the department.  Roy suspects the same may be happening with the Patrol officers.  The town is spending the money to train only to have them leave later on so to pay it over a period of time seems wise.  Schleiff added that a lot of money appears to go to the Fire Department and the others departments see this.  Garron admitted that fire does spend money on items but the equipment is needed and in the end it is presented at Town Meeting and voted by the taxpayers.  

A meeting has been scheduled for Firefighters negotiations and Roy added that if the fire study proposal is brought back she is in support of it.  

FIRE CHIEF CONTRACT
Roy thinks that with the chief’s accreditations and all that he has done he may shop around in other communities that may be looking for a Chief.  Schleiff says that he does deserve an increase and is okay with giving him something. 
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Schleiff left the meeting due to the discussion of Patrol Officer negotiations

PATROL OFFICER NEGOTIATIONS
A meeting on March 29th has been scheduled for Patrol Officers negotiations. The major point of disagreement is the grandfathering of the sick leave buy back clause.  A signing on bonus was suggested but Roy does not think that will work because there is no guarantee that the officers will stay with the department.  The following was proposed by the bargaining unit:

· Give 0% for FY2012 and keep sick leave buy back
· The ones on the force are now grandfathered and given a slight increase in pay

· 1.5% pay increase for FY2013 and a re-opener for FY2014

POLICE CHIEF CONTRACT
Seelig just wanted to remind the Board that a decision needs to be made whether or not they are going to reappoint Chief Manoogian.
Moved by Roy and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 10:45 p.m.:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron

Clerk

/pjm

